

Williams Road P O Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312

Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: David Harrison
Deputy Principal: Amber Ness
Deputy Principal: Jenny Carter

Email:Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Monday 4 November 2013 – Newsletter 32

Dates to Remember

- Tuesday 5 November P & C Meeting
- Thursday 7 November Kindy & PP P&C Meeting in PPA – 7.30pm
- Friday 8 November Kindy Enrolment 12.30pm at Falcon St Kindergarten
- Friday 15 November Uniforms at Falcon St Kindergarten 11.30am

FROM THE PRINCIPALS DESK

We are delighted to welcome Anton Pieterse to Narrogin Primary School. Anton brings a wealth of financial experience to the Registrar position and will be a valuable asset to our administration staff.

I would like to extend my congratulations and thanks to Mrs Michelle Edwards for her outstanding contributions to the students and the school during her tenure as Registrar. Mrs Edwards will resume duties as School Officer from 11 November.

Sadly, we will farewell Mrs Nanette Steer from our front office staff this Friday. Mrs Steer will still be working in the education system and will take up administrative duties at Narrogin Senior High School next Monday. We thank Mrs Steer for her exceptional customer service, dedication and professional work ethic. We will certainly miss her positiveness and easy-going 'can do' approach to everything she tackles.

NO NUTS PLEASE

Some students at our school have a severe allergy to nuts and could go into anaphylactic shock. Anaphylaxis is the most severe form of allergic reaction and is potentially life threatening. In order for the school to minimise the risk for these students, it is requested that parents do not send foods containing any type of nuts (including tree nuts, peanut butter and nutella) to school with their child. The sharing of food can be a further risk and we would ask you to work with the staff at school to discourage this practice.

KINDY ENROLMENT DAY

A letter was sent out at the end of last week to parents and caregivers of students commencing Kindergarten in 2014, inviting them to an Enrolment Day on Friday,

WARM WEATHER REQUEST

Reminder to parents that as the weather is warming up that all students are required to wear hats when going outside. If you child requires a new hat, they can be purchased at the Canteen for \$4.00. Please ensure your child also has a water bottle with them each day, filled with water only and that you apply sunscreen before leaving in the morning.

CANTEEN NEWS

Due to power outage, there will be limited items for sale this week. If you could, please note a second choice for lunches.

Thank you to Elaine Geyser, Tania Hadlow and Karen Walker for their time last week.

Please make sure you read the new menus as there have been a few changes.

Roster for this week;

Tuesday 5 November L Conlan Wednesday 6 J Dewing Thursday 7 J Draper Friday 8 K Symonds Tuesday 12 D Rowe

Milkshake Monday

The canteen will be making milkshakes on Monday 18 November. Milkshakes will be served at lunch time by pre-order only. Flavours available will be Vanilla, Strawberry and Blue Heaven

Thank you

Canteen Staff - Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer

LOST BRACELET

Monday last week, a silver bracelet was lost (it has great sentimental value). If you find this item can you please return it to Mrs Wilkie.

P & C NEWS

Kindy & PP P&C News

If you haven't noticed the Pre-Primary has a beautiful new lawn. The Kindy and Pre-Primary P&C Sub

Committee would like to thank Fairway Carriers for donating their services and transporting the lawn from Perth and our wonderful school gardener, Mark Nicholas, for organizing everything for us. Also a big thank you to Kristie Nottle, Kylie Bradford, Travis Nicholas, and Nelson and Jodee Young for helping lay the lawn and retic over holidays.

More thank you's to Mr Harrison and the student councillors who helped out at the Kindy/Pre-Primary Disco at the end of last term. Our school community should be very proud of our councillors, they are a credit to the school. Not forgetting Mr West and Mr Corner who showed everyone up with their dancing skills, teaching the children to do the YMCA!

Spooky Disco Success!!

Thanks to everyone who helped make last Thursday's Disco a wonderful success. It was great fun to see so many spooky characters on the dance floor.

Thank you to the parents who volunteered to help with supervision and with the preparation of food in the canteen. Thanks also to our Rockin' DJ, Mr Harrison and to the staff members who came along to share in the fun.

The student councillors did a fantastic job in transforming the undercover area! Thank you very much!





Russell & Tiernan

Mikayla, Maddison & Alanna



Jenna, Jorja, Johannah & Cassidy

Uniform Co-ordination

The P&C would like to extend a very big welcome and thank you to Mrs Krystle Beresford for taking on the role of Uniform Co-ordinator. This is an important role for the P&C and we feel very lucky to have you on board Krystle! Please say hello to Krystle who will be attending the uniform shop in the old library on the first Friday of each month. Thank you also to our out-going uniform co-ordinators, Mrs Sue Jacobs and Mrs Nanette Steer who have greeted us with smilling faces and kept the uniform shop running so smoothly for us all over the past couple of years. Your time and help is greatly appreciated.

Sunsmart Narrogin Triathlon Sunday 24 November 9am start 12.30pm presentations

Organised by the Narrogin Primary School P & C Categories for juniors, open and vets as individuals and teams

Swim/bike/run over a choice of 4 distances:

Mini 50m/0.8km/0.4km, Intro 100m/2.4km/0.8km, Short 200m/8km/2.4km, Long 400m/16km/4.8km

Entry forms available from Narrogin Primary School office or at the following website;

www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

For more information contact Sarah Wiese - ph 9885 9050, fax 9885 9060 email wiese@activ8.net.au

Narrogin Rev Heads

This fun weekend is on again on November 15th and 16th and the P&C has been given the opportunity to help in the kitchen as a fundraiser.

In the past, this has proven to be a great way of earning the school some extra money and this year, we are saving hard to purchase some new and exciting playground equipment.

If you can help on Friday or Saturday night from 6-10pm with some simple plating up or are a master of the BBQ, please contact Jane Pratt on 9881 3732 or fill in the tear of slip below and return to the school front office.

It's a fun job with a great atmosphere, so if you'd like to help out the school and have a bit of fun at the same time, this is the event for you!

REV HEADS FUNDRAISER

YES! I'd love to help out with the Rev Heads Fundraiser. Count me in!

Name:	Contact
Number	

COMMUNITY NEWS

Popanyinning Riding School

Private, group, pony rides, adult, own horse/pony lessons. Gift vouchers and block bookings available Contact Rachael 0497 099104 Kylie 0418 746013

Junior Squash

Junior squash is on again. Social - have a go sessions are being run on Tuesday's at the Narrogin Squash Club from 5.30 - 6.30pm. Cost is \$3.00, all you need is sport clothes and a positive attitude. Must be at least 9 years of age.

Contact - Andrew Pratt Ph 9881 3732